Copy/2

CLEARINGHOUSE

The SAALCK (State Assisted Academic Library Council of Kentucky) group accepted a proposal at their meeting in Elizabethtown on 3 Feb. 75 to implement a Clearinghouse operation located at UK. It will work in the following manner. NEWSLETTER

THE

GREEN

BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES
NEWSLETTER 2/7/75

Member libraries will send information on all library purchases of \$100 or more to Interlibrary Loan at UK. ILL will maintain the file by title.

Also, any member library that is interested in any item \$100 or more may send information on that item to ILL at UK and ILL will poll member libraries to see if anyone has it or is considering buying it. This information will then be sent back to the requesting library. These transactions will largely be handled by TWX. A file will also be kept on these inquiries by title.

It is hoped that after about six months of operation the Clearing-house operation will yield sufficient data to enable to SAALCK group to decide whether to keep it or discontinue it.

The basis for the Clearinghouse is the belief that it will help the SAALCK member libraries make better use of their resources. In other words, cut down on duplication of expensive library materials.

EMPLOYEE SERVICE AWARDS

The following employees will receive Employee Service Awards on February 14, 4:00 in the Gallery followed by a reception in the Special Collections Reading Room. All staff members are invited to attend.

Five Years

Cliff Black
Cecil Madison
Ruth Vaughan
Sue Westfall
Joan Gatewood

Ten Years

Clyde Blevins
Sara Bushnell
Judy Fugate
Jane Lane
Robert Turner
Frances Williams

Fifteen Years

Mary G. Verrill

Twenty Years

Thelma Rogers Gerry Webb

LIBRARY FACULTY

The Library Faculty will meet Friday, February 14 at 8:30 in Rm. 504 (Old Rare Book Room). de vertile die is ak eet een title Til 28 km een een Zeber dak b di 20 Januarie op in 1996 best

LAW PUBLIC SERVICES LIBRARIAN

Ms. Cheryl Jones has recently joined the staff of the Law Library as Public Services Librarian. She is a graduate of Murray State University and the University of Kentucky College of Library Science. Before coming to UK, Ms. Jones was Reference Librarian and before that Circulation Librarian at the Indiana University Law Library in Bloomington, Indiana.

M.R.A.P. CORRECTION:

January 31 Green Bean

Re: Library Statf participating in the M.R.A.P. Study. Typographical error?

With all due respect for Faith Harder's talents - the Study Team has not asked her to be on four task forces. Faith is a member of the Planning Task Force in Phase IV and the Organization Task Force in Phase V.

PERSONNEL NOTES

and a second of the second of the second New Staff Members: David Farrell, Cataloging Dept., February 10.
Debbie Hocker, Director's Office, February 5.

Terminations: Judy Bishop, Circulation, February.

Promotions:

Lara Gahafer, LT II, GPD to LT III Education Library. Jody Smith, Grade 0012, Cataloging to LT II Cataloging. Marcella Cobb, Grade 0012 Cataloging to LT II Cataloging.

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY

Serials Cataloger, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill. If interested see Dotty Green (7-3801).

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARY STAFF ORGANIZATION

At the December, 1974 meeting of the Staff Organization, Jessie Adams, outgoing president, appointed a steering committee to chart the future course of the organization. This committee presents the names of the following persons who have agreed to have their names placed in nomination.

All full-time members of the library staff (excluding those above department head) are asked to vote for one person for each office.

President:	Trudi Bellardo Harry Gilbert	
Vice President:	Jean Graef Mary Evelyn Minter	
Secretary:	Lara Gahafer Toni Powell	
Treasurer:	Margaret Williams Ebba Jo Sexton	

Please return ballots by February 11th to Jessie Adams, B.P.D., 2nd floor King North.